

Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group – CBD BUG GPO Box 2104, Brisbane 4001

Paul French: 0423 974 825 (m) or paul.french@cbdbug.org.au

Leslie Martin: leslie@cbdbug.org.au

Sebastian Tauchmann, 3224 8491 (w) or sebastian.tauchmann@gmail.com

www.cbdbug.org.au

Mr Robin Barlow General Manager TransLink Transit Authority GPO Box 50 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Mr Barlow

This letter is to request information regarding two Translink documents affecting bicycle commuters.

The first of these documents is the draft Translink policy - *Planning for Cycling Access to Public Transport Stations and Stops.* In March 2008 the CBD BUG provided a submission to Translink on the draft of this policy. However, other than a letter acknowledging receipt of the CBD BUG submission, we have received no further information on the progress of this policy. Accordingly, the CBD BUG would like advice on the status of the policy, and specifically, what changes have been made to the draft policy and when the policy will be implemented.

The second Translink document on which the CBD BUG would like advice is the *Translink Network Plan*. It is our understanding this plan's four year program means it expires this year and is therefore due for review. The current *Translink Network Plan* states an intent to encourage greater cycling access to public transport (page 53), and specifies when and how much would be spent on end of trip facilities e.g. bicycle lockers. The CBD BUG would appreciate advice on the status of the *Translink Network Plan* review, and particularly, how CBD BUG members can have input into this review and the next plan's development.

I look forward to your response on these issues.

Yours faithfully

Paul French Co-convenor

Central Business District Bicycle User Group

21October 2008